## TOWN OF GREENVILLE SEPTEMBER MEETING

Meeting Date: Tuesday September 12th, 2000 Meeting Time: 7:30 P.M.

- I. MINUTES OF AUGUST MEETING-Read out foud, Post Minutes and Financial Report on Bulletin Board.
- II. LEGAL MATTERS (JEF FIFER)
  - A. General
  - B. Ordinance 2000 05 (Alley Vacation)
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda, Contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting.)
- IV. OTHER MATTERS

## COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
   (1) Randy Jones Repair Alley between OS 150 & Clark St. and Voyles Rd.
   W. 3<sup>rd</sup> St.
- B. TOWN MARSHAL
- C. PUBLIC RELATIONS
- D. FINANCE -(Jack Sprigler) (1) Budget for 2001 (7:00 P.M.) (2) Capitol Projects
- E. WATER BUSINESS
  - (1) Dan Page
  - (2) Mrs. Koby Watier
- VI. CLAIMS FOR TOWN/UTILITY
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

## MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING September 12, 2000

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by presiding officer Ted Miller, with all Council Members and the Clerk Treasurer present. Also attending was Utility Supt. Gary Getrost, Town/Utility attorney, "Jef" Fifer, Craig & Donna Herron, Ms. Randy Jones and Kobe Watier.

Minutes of the August 8, 2000 meeting was approved as written on motion by Mike Receveur (5-0).

Ordinance No. 00-05 Titled "AN ORDINANCE VACATING A PUBLIC ALLEYWAY" was approved (5-0).

Mr. Fifer informed the Council he had contacted attorney Larry Schad, regarding the status of Utility employee, W. D. Cummins and Mr. Schad stated he would not send Greenville any information terminating Cummins. Mr. Fifer advised the Council not to take any action regarding Cummins at this time. Mr. Fifer stated he would contact Mr. Schad for more particulars.

The Council, by a vote of 5-0 approved the Marshal's bond for 2000-2001, in the amount of \$5,000.

The Council, by a vote of 5-0, appointed Ms. Sheila Moore as a full time employee at her current rate. Ms. Moore has been a part-time employee since 9-8-97.

Ms. Kobe Watier, a Greenville Water customer, questioned the \$500 sur - charge now being charged to new meter installations, since she has been a previous customer of the Utility. Mr. Miller explained the fee is charged to all new meter installations to protect the Utility from experiencing water problems in the future and that the fee is charged on meters installed/ not a customer basis.

Council member Mike Receveur, advised the Council that Lee Smith (Utility Operator) will install various signs, after normal working hours, at Mr. Smiths' regular hourly rate.

Council approved claims for the Town & Utility (5-0).

No further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned.

Presiding Officer

ATTEST:

lerk of/the Council